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Minutes, USMA ’58 EXCOM, December, 2020 
 
The EXCOM met virtually via telecom.  Present were Jack Bradshaw (President), Andy 
Andreson (Chairman), Jack Downing, Pete Trainor, Bob Hayden, Audrey Webb, Lee Miller, 
Mike Mahler, Mike Daley, Tom Sands, George Lawton, and Pete Penczer.  
 
Financial Report (Lee Miller)  As of the end of November, the Class Admin Fund had assets of 
$29,013. The Class Gift Fund had assets of $93,674. Both funds had modest increases since the 
last reporting period.   
 
Lee said he is having difficulty in some cases getting in touch with the next of kin regarding 
family wishes concerning the $100 the class provides for either flowers or contribution to some 
organization.  These are monies drawn from the Class Admin Fund.   
 
Lee clarified the long term ownership of both funds.  
 

• The	Class	Admin	Fund	will	eventually	be	turned	over	to	the	Perpetual	Endowment	
Committee	to	provide	for	necessary	admin	functions.	The	PEC	has	no	operating	
funds	of	its	own	until	that	time.	

 
• The	Class	Gift	Fund	will	be	melded	into	the	Superintendents	Fund	at	our	70th	or	75th	

reunion.	
 
New Orleans Mini  (Tom Sands). The very small group that traveled to New Orleans had a 
grand time—Barbara and Tom Sands, Bill Shepard, and Bill and Oksana Stambaugh are shown 
in the group photo. 
 

Tom’s full report on the mini is at Appendix 1.  It 
is worthwhile reading, and you can imagine the 
fine time the class would have had if Tom’s 
planning had been fulfilled.  
 
Tom’s thoughts are that we could revisit New 
Orleans as a future mini site. Or perhaps San 
Diego suggested by Bill Shepard. But all agreed 
that any planning should be put off until a post-
pandemic date. The Chair seconded the idea that 
there would be no 2021 mini until COVID is 
settled.  

 
The committee was grateful to Tom for his patience and flexibility. 
 
George Sibert’s Black Book. (Frank). George’s famed record of the class is safely put away 
along with the bottle of the Class’s Armagnac. The book has been scanned and copies have been 
provided to Pete Penczer and Margi Downing.  Pete Trainor will post a copy of the book on the 
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class web site. Alternatively anyone that would like a copy, contact Frank and he will send a pdf 
(150MB). 
 
60 Plus Ten White Paper. (Frank)  Frank sent a mark-up of the paper that was developed for 
our 60th Reunion to the committee members.  He asked EXCOM members to review it so we can 
consider revisions at the next EXCOM meeting. The paper is posted on the class web site. Frank 
asked that comments and corrections be forwarded to him in text citing the specific section the 
comment applies to). 
 
Transition of the Perpetual Endowment Committee . (George Lawton)  George discussed 
the phased plan for governance.  It transitioned to Phase 2 some years ago with the introduction 
of class descendants as board members. Currently Valerie Coffey is Secretary, Deborah (Gillette) 
Nagle is Treasurer and Dan Peck is our Recruiter.  In past years Meg Roosma, Dale Hruby and 
Russ Robertson have served on the board). Class members on the board are George Lawton, 
Tony Bauer, Alan Chase and Frank Harlen, but as we enter Phase 3 in the next couple of years, 
assuming the Class approves an anticipated change in our By-Laws, we will replace two of our 
class members with descendants, starting a transition than all descendant board eventually. 
.  
Some questioned why there was a 7-year limit on membership.  George explained that that 
policy was to broaden the involvement of our class.  Someone reflected that it appears a needless 
constraint giving our advancing years.  The response was that we would like to broaden the 
involvement of our kids, so it is still a useful guideline. 
 
George said that the value of the PEF at this time is $1,704,775.  It has benefited  from donations 
from the estates of Dick Oberg ($20,000) and  George Robertson ($10,000).  
 
Class Scribe (Pete Penczer) Pete said his goal is to distribute class notes once each month.  
Distribution occurs as follows: Pete gathers the material and forwards it to the AOG for 
formatting and posting the on AOG’s web site. Pete Trainor then downloads the notes, copies 
them to our Class Web site, and provides  a direct link to the posting via a class-wide e-mail. 
 
Updating Personal Information with the AOG (Mike Daley) Mike reviewed an email from 
the West Point Society of Central Pennsylvania that provided guidance for updating personal 
records at West Point.  An extract is provided: 
  

• Consider updating your register entry.  AOG will be publishing the Register of Graduates again in 
April 2021.  To update your entry, log in to the WPAOG website (www.wpaog.org).  Then go in 
succession to OLD GRADS, Update Your Profile and finally Update Your Register 
Entry. Painless! 

 
• Consider sending a copy of your DD214 (if one is in your possession) to 

AOG      cullumfiles@wpaog.org 
 

• Consider updating your Cullum file.  In the spring (thereabouts) of your graduation year, you had 
the opportunity to create a Cullum File maintained by AOG by filling out a form containing 
biographical information, parents and sibling names, hometown, HS attended, extracurricular 
activities and the branch selected.      cullumfiles@wpaog.org 
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Class Lists. (Pete Trainor).  Pete recommended that the penalty of removing a classmate from 
the authorized USMA1958@west-point.org list when the classmate uses “reply to all”  be 
eliminated. The EXCOM agreed that the sentence :” Replies to all are not permitted and 
violators of these rules will have their sending privileges suspended without notification.” should 
be removed.  
 
If you are like me, you may not remember the definition of the three lists, so I’m repeating them 
here with the revised text for the usma1958@west-point.org  list 
 

1. 58usma@west-point.org This is the "restricted" list, the list that only specified members 
of the class are allowed to send messages (Class President, List Moderator, Death 
Notices, EXCOM Chair, Vice Chair, & Secretary ).  It is the most complete list and has 
roughly 425 addresses. We use it for ONLY the monthly roster updates, death 
notifications, and important EXCOM notifications. 
 

2. usma1958@west-point.org This is the "class" list, the list that was set up for the class 
back in 1996 and is for Class of 1958 subject matter only.  “Replies to all” 
are permitted; however, this list is not a forum per se.  Classmates should consider 
using “Reply to all” only if they feel that their post would be of some interest to many of 
the 350+ classmates and widows on the list.  Otherwise, “Reply to Sender” may be more 
appropriate.	If you wish to post something on this list that does not meet the strict 
criterion of class of '58 business, send the message to EXCOM Chair for a decision 
about posting the message on this list. If approved, EXCOM Chair will post it for the 
classmate in his name.” 

 
3. usma1958-forum@west-point.org This is the "forum," the wide open list.  Any subject 

matter is permitted and replies to all are permitted.  The only restriction is that postings 
should be in good taste and forego obscene language.  This list has approximately 200 
addresses 

Memorial Articles (Bob Hayden) Bob reported that there are 120 classmates that have passed 
away with no memorial article. He expects that 12 or 13 MA’s will be published in 2021.  He 
expressed much of the same frustration that Lee Miller did in contacting next of kin. Twenty 
classmates have expressly said they do not want a MA.  

Bob’s detailed listing of the status of MA’s is at Appendix 2.  A listing of classmates authoring 
their own MA’s is at Appendix 3.     

Widow’s Outreach Team. (Audrey Webb)   Audrey provided extensive detail on the activities 
of the WOT. (see Attachment 3).  There have been six deaths since our last meeting.  Audrey, 
Barbara Raymond and Betsy Hall have all played roles in reaching out to the surviving spouse. 
 
Audrey echoed the familiar refrain about the difficulty of contact information. Specifically she 
needs telephone numbers for the widow of deceased classmates so she can put into action the 
various WOT activities — condolence card, survivor’s booklet, follow-on calls to provide help 
and invitation to widows’ activities. 
 
Audrey’s full report is at Appendix 4.  
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Class Grandchildren (Jack Downing). Jack reported  on class grandchildren.  There are four 
class grandchildren graduating in 2021: 

• Justice McKennrick (Dale Hruby) 
• Peter Echevarria (Pete Bahnsen) 
• Weston Graves (Dick Graves) 
• Greg Coffee (Gerry Coffee – widow) 
 

A fifth will graduate in 2023: Alicyn grete (Bob Grete). And a sixth will graduate in 2023: Lee 
Charles Cooper (Terry Connell) 
 
Jack asks that he be advised of any other grandchildren of the class that are attending West Point  
(ejdowning@cox.net).  Jack also discussed his efforts to coordinate the presentation of our gifts 
with his annual involvement in making the Ramsdem award. 
 
Army Football (Mike Daley) Not much to say here, except Mike commented that it took 170 
buses to move the Brigade of Midshipmen to West Point for the game.  Must have been a 
miserable ride home for them afterward. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 
 
 
Frank Waskowicz, Secretary 
 
Appendix 1 — Tom Sand’s after action report on the New Orleans mini 
Appendix 2 — Bob Hayden’s report on memorial article status 
Appendix 3 — Lisr of Classmates authoring their own articles 
Appendix 4— WOT Report 
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Appendix 1 
 

Class of 58 Mini Reunion 2020 
New Orleans, Louisiana 

 
Planning: In October 2019, planning was initiated to schedule a Mini Reunion in New Orleans 
at the World War II Museum’s Higgins Hotel, May 26-28, 2020. By March 1, 2020, 60 
classmates/widows had made reservations to attend. The total “head count” at the time was 120. 
The covid19 pandemic put a damper on the planning process that resulted in revising the dates 
for the reunion from May until November 1-3. These dates were selected after discussions with 
the hotel management and, obviously, overly optimistic tourism oriented city staff members who 
opined that by November “you should be good to go” for a group that size. On September 30th 
there were 24 classmates/widows with reservations for November, with an estimated total head 
count of 46. By October 26th that number had dwindled to 4 classmates, a “Final 4”, for a total 
attendee count of 7. Unfortunately, on October 29th another dropped off the list. In a two day 
period we went from a “Final 4” to “3 Musketeers”, Sands, Shepard and Stambaugh. Adding 
Barbara and Oksana to the list gave us total of 5 attendees, the “Fab 5”. As you can tell, F-1 
dominated the attendee count. The ultimate goal of the planning process was to ensure that, 
regardless of number, those that attended would “pass a good time” in the Crescent City. I 
believe that was accomplished. 
 
Activities: We attempted to follow the same schedule of activities as outlined for the May dates: 
 
Day 1(Arrival) 

• 1000 – Benny Havens available for mini registration in the Eisenhower Suite. 
• 1800-1930 – Welcome Reception – Kilroy’s (A number of WW2 Museum executives, 

including Dr. Gordon “Nick” Muller, Co-Founder/CEO Emeritus, Steve Watson, CEO 
and others) 

• Dinner on your own 
• Benny Havens open until 2400 (if needed) 

 
Day 2 

• Breakfast on your on 
• 1000 -1100 – WW2 Museum, Solomon Theater, welcome by Museum Staff and view 

“Beyond All Boundaries” 
• Remainder of day open, visit Museum, shop, Company dinners, etc. 
• 1200-2400 – Benny Havens open 

 
Day 3 

• Breakfast on your own, visit Museum, Shop, Etc. 
• Benny Havens Open 1000-1830 and 2230-2400 
• 1830-2200 –Memorial Service, Class Meeting and Dinner – Hotel Arcadia Ballroom 

 
Although we tried to accomplish the activities as scheduled, the when, where and how changed 
significantly. For example, there was no in Hotel “Welcome Reception”, “Benny Havens” or 
“Memorial Service, Class Meeting and Dinner” as you will note from the “Results”. 
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Results: Saturday, October 31st (Day 1 minus), Bill Shepard arrived, in the late afternoon, from 
San Diego after an arduous one stop change planes in Dallas, essentially, transcontinental 
journey. As a reward for his being the “most distance traveler”, he was provided transportation 
from the airport to the Higgins and treated to an early dinner at “Le Baguette”. Le Baguette is a 
small Vietnamese restaurant located in a residential area that serves excellent food. The 
Vietnamese owner and I were both stationed at Bien Hoa Air Base at the same time (66-67). 
 
Sunday, November 1st (Day 1): Since Bill and Oksana Stambaugh were not scheduled to arrive 
until mid-afternoon, Bill Shepard and I decided to use our time wisely. We went to the Audubon 
Park Golf Course for 18 holes worth of exercise. To be on the safe side, we decided to invite a 
doctor, Charles Dupin, to join us.  Charles is a former Navy Flight Surgeon who ensured we 
were able to complete the round without incident. After changing from golf to causal dinner 
acceptable attire Bill and I picked up the Stambaughs for a quick tour of uptown New Orleans to 
include Tulane. Bill Shepard spent two “tough” years attending Tulane courtesy of Uncle Sam. 
We then went to another major schedule change. The “Welcome Reception” was held at 1522 
Short Street (the Sands) absent the Museum executives, et al. After “catching up”, without 
discussing any issues that could not be solved on the spot, and fortified with the available liquid 
refreshments we went to a near-by restaurant, Cote Sud, for dinner. A photo of the assembled 
group is attached (minipic2). After a superb meal, the “out-of-towners” were able to view one of 
our 100+ year old pumps that help attempt to keep the city dry as well as one of the new public 
housing areas on the return to their lodgings. Bill and Oksana Stambaugh were staying at Le 
Belle Maison located a few blocks from the Museum. 
 
Monday, November 2nd (Day2): We gathered at the Higgins and “marched” across the street to 
the Museum’s Solomon Theater for the 1000 showing of “Beyond All Boundaries”. Narrated by 
Tom Hanks, it is a 50 minute 4D presentation that provides a snapshot of the war years. After the 
movie, the “Fab 5” (minus 1, Barbara had other obligations) took a quick walk through the 
Museum to determine “what was where”, had lunch in the Museum’s American Sector 
Restaurant then dedicated the remainder of the time to independent touring. Although we did not 
have any of the Museum executives at either our “Welcome Reception” or “Boundaries” 
welcome, I was able to introduce our group to Dr. Nick Mueller, Museum Co-Founder, while we 
were in line ordering our lunch. In addition to the permanent exhibits, The D-Day Landings, 
Road to Berlin, Road to Tokyo and Arsenal of Democracy, at various times the Museum will 
host temporary exhibits. We were able to view two that were most interesting, “Remembered 
Light: Glass Fragments from WW2, The McDonald Windows” and “Ghost Army: The Combat 
Con Artist of WW2”. “Light” is a collection or 25 art pieces that were constructed in 2003 from 
shards of glass collected in 44-45 from damaged or destroyed churches in England, France, The 
Netherlands, Belgium and Germany by Chaplain Fredrick McDonald. The permanent home of 
“Glass” will be the restored Post Chapel at the Presidio of San Francisco. “Ghost” told the story 
of the 23rd Headquarters Special Troops. Apparently the existence and activities of this unit, 
whose sole mission was to deceive the enemy, were classified until the 1990’s. A PBS 
documentary was produced about the unit in 2013. The Museum exhibit was thorough and well 
done. The oral histories part of the exhibit featured George Rebh, Jan ’43, who commanded a 
company in the 23rd. He served on the Commandant’s Staff during our cadet days and retired as a 
Corps of Engineers MG. At 1700 we met at Rosie’s, the Higgins’ rooftop bar that provides a 
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great view of the city, in order to develop the appropriate attitude prior to a superb meal at 
Restaurant Peche, located a short distance from the hotel. By observing the attached photo taken 
in Rosie’s (minipic3), you may confirm that our attitude had been properly adjusted. The 
photographer actually thought the camera was level. 
 
Tuesday, November 3rd (Day 3): No official Mini activities were scheduled for the morning and 
early afternoon. Additional time was devoted to the Museum, in particular the Boeing Center. 
The Center houses a number of WW2 aircraft along with a display honoring each of those 
awarded the Medal of Honor in WW2. At 1630, I took the group on a tour of the Lake 
Pontchartrain area of the city to include a stop at Lakefront Airport. The airport was built in the 
1930’s and, at the time, was one of the most modern airports in the US. It was subjected to 
alterations over the years, especially after commercial air activities were relocated. However, 
after Hurricane Katrina, 2005, a decision was taken to restore Lakefront to its original art-deco 
design. Today it is a gorgeous facility. Private aviation operations are conducted at Lakefront and 
the WW2 Museum operates its PT 309 boat tour from a near-by marina. The terminal building 
contains a restaurant and is available for private parties. After viewing various aspects of the 
hurricane protection/drainage systems and harbor operations along the lake we arrived at Ralph’s 
on the Park for our “Mini Closing Activities”. Ralph’s is delightful restaurant with a superb 
atmosphere located adjacent to City Park. Recognizing classmates that are no longer among us 
and enjoying the meal presented no problem for us. However, the conduct of a “Class Meeting” 
was a challenge. First of all, there was no one present with any authority to initiate a meeting; no 
Class Officer, no member of the ExCom, etc. A considerable amount of time was devoted to 
resolving this dilemma. We did not know if we should compare Cullum numbers or “draw 
straws” to determine who should initiate the meeting. From a “short straw (height perspective)”, 
it was easy, F-1 vs K-1. So, I initiated the meeting. Since there was no agenda, it seemed 
appropriate to entertain a motion to adjourn. During the discussion associated with the motion, 
Bill Shepard and I thought we might have an idea that the ExCom might consider as a method of 
developing revenue to support the Class Perpetual Fund. We discovered that Dr. Stambaugh is 
not only a recognized intellectual but also a “Gentleman Farmer” of some renown. He is a 
prodigious producer of produce. Oksana devotes a considerable amount of time determining 
what to do with the volume of produce generated. In fact, after preparing all that can be 
reasonably consumed by family and guests, it appears a substantial amount is given to others free 
of charge. Since all of these agricultural activities occur within a reasonable distance of the DC 
area, it appears appropriate for the ExCom to consider options for utilizing a portion of the 
produce for the benefit of the Class. The condition precedent, obviously, is Bill Stambaugh’s 
willingness to provide produce, without charge, for Class use. For example, the ExCom might 
consider establishing Produce Stands at one or more locations within the area. The cost of 
constructing and managing the stands would be a responsibility of the ExCom. Staffing the 
stands could be readily accommodated by establishing a duty roster based on the classmates in 
the area. Sales revenue generated would benefit the Perpetual Fund. Although a formal motion 
was not entertained at the Mini Reunion Class Meeting, we offer the results of the discussion for 
your consideration. It seems that one attendee raised questions regarding legality of the meeting, 
lack of approved process, etc. Before discussion was complete, the final round of drinks was 
served and the meeting faded away. The attached photo (minipic1) clearly demonstrates a good 
time was had by all. 
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Wednesday, November 4th (Day 4): Billed as the scheduled departure day, Bill Shepard was 
transported the New Orleans Airport for a late morning flight to San Diego via Dallas. Bill and 
Oksana Stambaugh elected to stay until Sunday, November 8th and were able to take advantage 
of what the city has to offer without the usual large crowds. Among the newest attractions added 
to the “things to do list” are the local distilleries. The Sezerac House, in particular, has a great 
whiskey tasting program. We had a pre-departure dinner together on Saturday, November 7th, at 
Mandina’s, located in Mid-City. Mandina’s is a long established and very popular restaurant 
among the locals. 
 
Although we missed not having a large gathering, covid19 dictated that all stay safe and 
understand problems associated with travel. All of you were in our thoughts and we felt you 
among us in spirit. I recommend you add the WW2 Museum to your “Bucket List”. It is truly a 
tribute to our fathers, uncles, aunts and etc. who were all members of the “Greatest Generation”. 
In the near future, the Museum will “break ground” on the last of the buildings planned for the 
complex. The “Liberation Pavilion” will be three stories and dedicated to the years after the 
cessation of hostilities. 
 
Tom Sands 
 Scribe, Short Gray Line* 
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Appendix 2 – Memorial Article Status – Deceased no TAPS Article 
 

 
 
 
(Continued next page) 
  

A 1 Foulkes William 2020 5 10 T sent to aog C Bradshaw writing
A 1 Garrett Donald Roger 2019 9 19 No contact with family C Miller may write
A 1 Klotzbach George 2016 12 9 T sent to aog Jan 2020
A 1 Ryan James 2015 6 18 T Published
A 1 Wade Jim 2020 6 7 Wife to write
B 1 Katz Joe 2020 5 18
B 1 Oberg Dick 2020 8 10
B 1 Thompson Thomas M 2019 10 9 T sent to aog C  
C 1 Bond Charles 2018 12 6
C 1 Lane Glenn 2015 11 14 W writing F family + Mitchell
C 1 Moentman Dwain 2015 10 6
C 1 Peck James 2016 11 7 W writing F son gergermar@cox.net
D 1 Clarke David 2020 4 18
D 1 Crowley Francis 2020 10 26
D 1 Wentworth Eugene 2020 10 29
E 1 DeBoeser Edward V 2017 11 17
E 1 Evans John 2018 7 29 ? Family? Or NC?
E 1 Raymond John 2016 12 1
F 1 Cook Gerald 2020 3 8
F 1 Crosby Ben 2016 10 21 R refused
F 1 Kubiak John 2020 6 22 T sent to aog S
F 1 Pedersen Millard 2014 5 27 W written goal is 2020 F Fmily reviewing Rhodes writing
G 1 Cibosky William 2015 7 11
G 1 Garlick Richard 2017 2 21
G 1 MacCleod Albert 2011 7 29 R refused
H 1 Carter Daniel 2017 6 15 W writing Worsham
H 1 Loffert John W 2018 8 31 W writing C worsham
H 1 Munger Robert 2012 1 12 R refused
H 1 Parker William 2019 1 2
H 1 Robertson George Roger 2019 7 6
H 1 Rudolph Gerald 1982 10 14 R refused
H 1 Rupprecht Dennis 2010 10 7 W writing C Glenn Hall Devens
H 1 Victorine Clifford 2007 7 29 R refused
I 1 O'Barr Gerald 2019 6 3 R widow refused
I 1 Smith Anthony 2020 5 31 T sent to aog Bradshaw wrote
K 1 Barker Robert 2013 5 13 R refused
K 1 Buchanan John Charles 2009 5 21 R refused
K 1 Jaschen Daryl 2020 9 4 W writing F,C Serchak and daughter
L 1 Conti Thomas 2020 7 7 W Written draft S wife says
L 1 Peters  John 2004 1 21
L 1 Tirre Joseph 2014 12 14 W writing C Mahler
M 1 Dodd Edwin 2015 3 22
M 1 Kyle David 2013 4 5 T sent to aog To be pub 2020
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Appendix 2 (Continued) – Memorial Article Status – Deceased no TAPS Article 
 

 
  

M 1 Lynne John H 2009 10 29 R refused
M 1 Smith Frank M 2009 11 7 R refused
M 1 Villanes Juan 2019 4 23
A 2 Coury David 2000 1 1 W writing C Densford
A 2 McManigell Richard 2015 10 6 T sent to aog C Densford
A 2 Smith Willis A 2008 2 3
C 2 Koster Brian 2019 1 5 R Refused
C 2 Lyon Harold 2019 11 9 W family drafted F Penczer working on final
C 2 Stritzinger Fred 2020 10 17
D 2 Murphy William 2019 2 10 T sent to aog F To be pub 2020
E 2 Hatcher Charles 2007 3 9
E 2 Tuttle  William 2020 11 9
E 2 Weis James 2016 1 15 W writing F family
E 2 Williams Harold Mac 2018 6 25
F 2 Coffey Raymond 2009 6 5 T to aog F Family + Pellegrini+ Lawton 2020 pub
F 2 Doucette Arvind 2008 5 18 W writing goal 2020 F son-jdoucette@ndow.org
F 2 Fernandez Claude 2015 4 1 W draft written C Lawton sent to widow
F 2 Hagberg Wayne 2020 6 23
F 2 Klempnow Paul 2013 4 19 No contact Pellegrini working NC 
F 2 Palladino Donald 2018 5 27 W Connell writing C  
H 2 Baker Robert 1992 2 6
I 2 Dykes John 2012 R refused
I 2 Smith TK 2020 8 3 W Partially written S
K 2 Brandl Joseph 2012 19 2 R refused/no contact w family
K 2 Goodenough Fred 2019 2 11 W written F daughter Kathleen 20 Taps goal Claffey
K 2 Hultzen Robert 2017 10 9 T sent to aog F Widow, Thesa goal 2020 TAPS
K 2 Meyer Arthur 2019 5 22 T sent to aog F Dau Janet Kasmer goal 2020 TAPS
K 2 Simmers Richard 2005 12 2 R refused
K 2 Sutherland John 2019 3 17 W Writing F Son and Claffey
L 2 Reynolds William 2014 10 20
L 2 Sullinger Carl 2017 6 5 W writing F widow
M 2 Haynes Ashton 2017 7 17 R widow refused
M 2 Mathews Bill 2017 3 23 R widow no reply
M 2 Williamson Neil 2007 9 17 R written widow Refused Bradshaw Hayden Wrote filed aog
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Appendix 3 – Self Authored Memorial Articles 
 

 
 
 
(continued next page) 
  

A 1 Davis James M T sent to aog
A 1 Gordon Jack T sent to aog
A 1 Mayer Fred T sent to aog
A 1 Miller Lee T sent to aog
B 1 Nuffer  Fritz T sent to aog
B 1 Price Richard W writing
C 1 Mitchell Gerald W writing
D 1 Hill OK W writing
D 1 Weckel Ed T sent to aog
E 1 Cabell Charles T sent to aog
E 1 Lupi Joe W Writing
E 1 Myers Sam W written
F 1 Rhodes RG W writing
G 1 Andreson R T sent to aog
G 1 Hattler Robert W Writing
H 1 Betts Jerry T sent to aog
H 1 Devens John W writing
I 1 Bauer Anthony T sent to aog
I 1 Di Mauro Phil W Draft written
I 1 Hill John W Writing
I 1 Johnston Alex W Writing
I 1 Moscatelli Robert T sent to aog
I 1 Porciello Chaz
I 1 Reynard Richard
I 1 Stilson Vern W Writing
I 1 Robertson Cloin R refused
K 1 Martin Donald W Writing
K 1 Serchak Wiliam W writing
L 1 Chappell Troy T sent to aog
L 1 Herberger Ken W writing
L 1 Mahler Mike T sent to aog
M 1 Graves Richard W writing
M 1 Halsey Jack T sent to aog
M 1 Patterson Walt T sent to aog
A 2 Bradley John T sent to aog
A 2 Buckalew RICHARD W writing
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Appendix 3  (Continued)– Self Authored Memorial Articles 
 

 
  

A 2 Densford Charles W writing
A 2 Nun Lee T sent to aog
B 2 Ackerman Phil W written sent to aog?
B 2 Manos John W writing
B 2 Oelke Karl T sent to aog
B 2 Prochaska Jerry T sent to aog
B 2 Schonberger Dick T sent to aog
B 2 Vanture Paul T sent to aog
B 2 Wyatt Wayne W written draft
C 2 Brinson John T sent to aog
C 2 Swanson Dave W writing
D 2 Byrne Peter T sent to aog
D 2 McCann Robert T sent to aog
D 2 Ruud Paul T sent to aog
D 2 Tilley Jim T sent to aog
E 2 Toftoy Charles T sent to aog
G 2 Bujalski Jack T sent to aog
G 2 Depew David R refused
G 2 Julian Bob W writing
G 2 Lawton George W written
G 2 Palmer John R refused
G 2 Waller Edgie T sent to aog
G 2 Weiss Wayne T sent to aog
H 2 Downing Jack T sent to aog
H 2 Sharon Denny W writing
H 2 Sibert George W writing
H 2 Soper John T sent to aog
I 2 Abernathy John T sent to aog
I 2 Bacon Stanley T sent to aog
I 2 Cockle Dale W writing
I 2 Daley Mike W writing/Bio to aog
I 2 Dugan Michael W writing
I 2 Groh Pete T sent to aog
I 2 Hunt Larry T sent to aog
I 2 Manges  Duff T sent to aog
I 2 McGrew Palmer W Writing/obit
I 2 Millspaugh Pete R refused
I 2 Oxrieder Charles R refused
I 2 Schwar Joe T sent to aog
K 2 Claffey Tom T sent to aog
K 2 Craddock Bo W written
K 2 Davall Bernard W writing
L 2 Rector Kyle T sent to aog
M 2 Grete  Bob W writing
M 2 Hayden Bob T sent to aog
M 2 Hruby Dale W Writing
M 2 Schroeder John W Writing
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Appendix 4 ‚ WOT Report 
 
REPORT FROM WIDOWS OUTREACH TEAM TO THE EXCOM, Dec. 15, 
2020 
The last report from the WOT was on July 28, 2020. Since that time, sadly there have been 
several deaths that have been reported and six new widows. The last one reported was actually 
a June death. 
Wayne Donald Hagberg Co. F-2 
18217 North Welk Drive 
Sun City, AZ 85373 
Wife: Mavis 
D o D: June 23, 2020 
 
Thomas Keith (TK) Smith Co. I-2 
8540 East McDowell Rd.#7 
Mesa, AZ 85207 
Wife: Catherine 
D of D: Aug. 9, 2020 
 
Dick Shaw Oberg Co. B-1 
2601 Taylor Dive 
Everett, WA 98203-1444 
Wife: Judy 
D of D: Aug. 9, 2020 
 
Daryl George (Josh) Jaschen Co. K-1 
712 Bentley Drive 
Naples, FL 34110 
Wife: Nonie 
D of D: Sept. 4, 2020 
 
Eugen G. (Gene) Wentworth, Jr. Co.D-1 
25 Leonard Trail, 
No. 402 
Westworth, TX 76114 
Wife: Jo Anne 
D of D: Oct. 29, 2020 
 
William (Bill) G.t. Tuttle, Jr. Co E-2 
9707 Ceralene Drive 
Fairfax, VA 22032 
Wife: Helen 
D o D: Nov. 9, 2020 
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Ben Pellegrini, Glen Brown, Lee Miller, Barbara Raymond, and I have been trying, with on 
success yet, to get further contact Information from Mavis Hagberg. We have no phone 
numbers nor an email address. I spoke with a woman in South Dakota who had their old cell 
phone number. Margie Downing checked the internet for obituaries in Sun City. Next step - a 
private detective? 
 
Jim Wade’s funeral will be on Jan. 6th with a reception to follow at the high-rise condo where 
Miyuki lives in Arlington. I am personally concerned about how many people will be attending 
to support her during this time of socially distancing. 
 
The Widows Outreach Team postponed our local widows fall get together because of COVID. 
Now naming it “Spring Fling”. We will be soon be sending email Holiday Greetings to all the 
widows. 
 
Submitted by Audrey Webb 
For the Widows Outreach Team 
Margie Downing, Betsy Hall, Barbara Raymond, Audrey Webb 


